

## PLANNING & BUILDING CONTROL LEGAL, LANDS AND PLANNING DEPARTMENT ESSEX HOUSE, JAMESTOWN GOVERNMENT OF ST HELENA

Mr Ken Henry Lemon valley View Thompson's Hill Ref: PB/1/AC

28 September 2004

Dear Sir

Thank you for your letter of 15 September 2004, requesting permission to release land for house plots on your property near Bluemans Field. It has to be assumed that you are requesting land to be released from the Green Belt for the puropose requested, because it is not explained in your letter.

The Land Planning and Development Control Agency has decided that they will not entertain any request of this nature because a new Land Development Control Plan is currently being prepared, which will assist them with future decision making of this nature. It is suggested that you should make representation to Mr Jack Peeters, the Planning Consultant, or myself when the Plan goes to public consultation in November of this year.

Please contact me if you require further information.

7

Yours faithfully

Gavin George Planning Officer